
 
August 23, 2019 
 
 
GEI Consultants  
Attn: Roger Miller 
3159 Voyager Drive 
Green Bay, WI  54311 
 
 
                                                                                                                            

Subject:  Approval of Special Provisions, US 2/US 53 & 39th Avenue East Intersection  
 (Former Gasoline Station), Superior, Wisconsin 

   DNR BRRTS #: 03-16-584200 
   DOT ID # 1198-03-78  
 
Dear Mr. Miller: 
 
On August 13, 2019, the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (Department) received a Phase 
2.5 Investigation and Special Provisions plan from GEI Consultants for updates and replacements of 
traffic signals, street lights, and electrical pull boxes as part of construction projects associated with the 
US 2/US 53 (East 2nd Street) and 39th Avenue East intersection in Superior. The Special Provisions 
outline the procedures that the Department of Transportation and any of its contractors will follow for 
management of contaminated soil encountered in the zone of construction. 
 
The plan submitted appears to be an acceptable approach for the management of contaminated soil in 
the project corridor based on Department guidelines. The Department hereby approves the proposed 
Special Provisions for the management of contaminated soil (Petroleum VOCs, PAHs, and lead). If you 
have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (715) 392-3126 or by email at 
Grant.Neitzel@Wisconsin.gov 
  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Grant Neitzel 
Hydrogeologist – Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
Northern Region 
 
 
cc:  Aaron Gustafson- DOT (via email) 
      Stephanie King- DOT (via email) 

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Preston D. Cole, Secretary 

 Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 

 

State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
1701 N. 4th Street 
Superior, WI  54880 
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